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PARISH OF ST PIERRE DU BOIS

Minutes of the meeting of the Moorings Committee held on 28th March 2023 held at La Salle  Paroissiale, Les Buttes,  St Pierre du Bois, Guernsey at 7.20 pm.
Present;
			Mr T Langmead, Senior Constable
Mr M de Laune, Junior Constable
			Mr A J Benstead, Ordinary Member
			Mr P R Bannier, Ordinary Member & Secretary
		
			
1. Chairman 
Mr Langmead acted as Chair of the meeting and the Secretary recorded the minutes.

1. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received from Mr A Mayor.

1. Previous minutes
The minutes of the meeting held on 22nd March 2022 were approved.

1. Register of Moorings
The Register of Moorings having been previously circulated was noted. The Secretary explained that he intended to add the mooring reference numbers to the Register.

1. Waiting List
A copy of the waiting list was tabled. It was noted that Mr Mayor was in the process of sorting out moorings for Messrs Tallon and Inderwick at Le Grand Port.

It was noted that several mooring positions had recently become available, notably those previously allocated to Paul Martin, Mike Cave and Jerry Petit, the latter having recently passed away.
The Committee noted that Jon de Carteret had requested an alternative mooring for his 19’ Orkney as he felt it was too large for its current location. The Committee agreed that Mr de Carteret should be offered Paul Martin’s former mooring.

It was proposed that Carl Berryman be offered the mooring previously occupied by Jerry Petit.
The Committee agreed to offer the mooring previously allocated to Jon de Carteret to Max Le Prevost for his 5.5m Orkney (subject to Mr de Carteret agreeing to move to an alternative mooring).

The Committee discussed the application by Jules Mountain for a mooring for a 25’ Merry Fischer. Several Committee members suggested that this type of boat was generally unsuitable for mooring in Rocquaine Bay, and that there had been at least one previous incident in recent years where a boat of this type had broken free of its mooring. The Committee was concerned that in such situations, there was a significant risk of damage being caused to other boats. The Committee was reminded that as discussed on previous occasions there were very few spaces which could take 25’ boat and no such spaces were available at the present time. The Secretary agreed to speak to Mr Mountain and explain the situation.

The Committee was informed that Henry Le Noury had indicated that he would be willing to relinquish his mooring at Le Grand Port, in favour of William Le Noury, who was currently on the waiting list, when it was William’s turn to be allocated a mooring.

1. Vacant moorings 

The Secretary undertook to update the Committee on which other moorings may be available once the above allocations had been accepted.


1. Communications from Mooring Holders
It was noted that Richard Johns had advised that he was unlikely to use his mooring in 2023 due to ill health. There were no other significant communications from mooring holders that needed to be considered by the Committee.

1. Inspection of Moorings
The Committee agreed that there was no particular need for a formal inspection of moorings  by the Committee “en masse” at the present time. 

1. Any Other Business


There being no other business the meeting ended.



……………………………………….
Chairman
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